
FCGC Monthly Minutes 
12/13/2019

Meeting was called to order at approximately 12:00 noon by President Susie Metcalfe. Twenty 
six members, including three Lifetime Members, were present. 

Alice Webb said the invocation, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Birthday greetings were sung for December birthdays. Lunch followed. 

About 1:00, a short business meeting was conducted. Susie passed around a questionnaire for 
personal choices concerning receipt of The Florida Gardener, put out by the Florida Federation 
of Garden Clubs. In an effort to save money and paper, the Federation is giving members a 
choice as to how they would like to receive their magazines: print or digital. 

Kathy Lingusky gave a short talk on the Plant of the Month: African Violets. This was followed by 
a raffle of four plants, donated by Lona Bassett. 

An ornament exchange followed. 

Announcements: 
Undecorate the Town, Thursday, January 2, 2020, 9:00 am, Meet at the Community Center 
Board Meeting, Monday, January 6, 10:00 am, at Susie’s house. 
Garden Club meeting, Friday, January 10, 11:00 am. BJ Jarvis will be speaking on Growing 
Veggies. 
Blessings B group, Thursday, January 16, 9:00 am, Methodist Church 
Garden work day, Saturday, January 18, all three gardens, 8:30 to 11:30. 

Meeting was adjourned approximately 1:30 

Submitted by Kathy Lingusky, Recording Secretary 


